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Leadership report - Weekly roundup 

P-12 SCHOOLING AT ITS BEST! 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Meeting Dates 
The next School Council meeting will be 

held on     
Monday 8th November  

at 7.30pm  

VCE Exams Units 3/4 
Fri 5th   Specialist Maths Exam 1 
  9.00am - 10.15am 
  Outdoor Ed  11.45am - 2.00pm 
  Accounting 3.00pm - 5.15pm 
Mon 8th P.E.  11.45am - 2.00pm 
  Specialist Maths Exam 2 
  3.00pm - 5.15pm 
Tue 9th Chemistry 9.00am - 11.45am 
  HHD 2.00pm - 4.15pm 

Calendar 
November 
Fri 12th   Year 12 Graduation Dinner 
 
Wed 24th Debating Competition-
  online 10am - 3.30pm 

These photos do not need any     

captions as the images really do  

encapsulate all that is wonderful 

about P-12 schooling.                   

They make me so proud to be    

involved in a school where students 

genuinely care for each other     

regardless of year level. 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS FOR 2022 

It is with great pleasure that I can announce that the Senior School   
Captains for 2022 will be Gracie Hurlstone & Lachie Staples. 
 
Their application letters were well written and they were both articulate 
and presented well in the interview. I feel the school will be in good 
hands with these two students who understand the importance and     
complexities of taking on a leadership role. 
 

The application process for Junior School Captain are underway with 
students submitting their application letters. The next stage will be the 
interview stage. 

Lachie & Gracie in action, judging at the recent Halloween 
fashion parade 



 

 

ACTIVITIES DAY 

Last Friday the students and staff (particularly Miss Schumann) had an absolutely fantastic day just having 

FUN! (..and boy did we need it!) Starting the day with a spooky fashion parade, sport and Halloween     ac-

tivities followed by the colour run, the slip & slide and yummy baked potatoes for lunch. The day ended 

with a cruisy movie or two! A big thanks to Gracie and the SRC and Miss Wedding for organising the day. To 

all the students who helped out throughout the day and to all the staff that (as usual) rolled up their 

sleeves and made sure that our kids had a great time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAFFING NEWS 

Michelle Ismay will be taking leave until the end of this year. 

This means that the office staff will be busier than usual so please bear with us during this time! 

 

COVID CAREFUL… 

Even though restrictions have relaxed a tad that does not mean that we should let down our guard. 

Remember the three key actions… 

HAND SANITISING – SOCIAL DISTANCING – MASKS INSIDE 

All students Years 3-12 are required to wear masks inside…and Preps-2 are  encouraged to                                                         

wear masks too! 

 

BUILDING WORKS UPDATE… 

As our usual meeting time is on a Tuesday we did not have a meeting this week, due to the 
Melbourne Cup Holiday 

**************************************************************************************************** 

 

 

Leadership report - Weekly roundup continued…... 

Parents & Friends Club  

Parent's & friends Club are seeking volunteers to 
help with preparing and serving for the 

 Yr 12 Graduation Dinner next Friday night,    
12th November. Volunteers are required to be 

double vaxxed. Please call Allira on    
0427972290 if you can assist. 

School Uniform Orders 

The final order for the year will be sent on 
Monday 15th November. If you require ANY 

items of uniform can you please contact  
Tammy Bigham 0427 820 684  



Reading achievements to the end of Week 4 
 
 

Reading every night is a focus in  

the Primary area this year  

This week we congratulate the following students 
  

 

   

150 nights reading 

Year 1/2  Koby 

We are so excited to be back celebrating the reading achievements                
of P-6 students! Not long until the end of the term - keep reading every night.  

250 nights reading 

Year 5/6  Maggie, Annika,  
         Addison, Amaya & 
    Giaan 
 

Poppy Appeal for Remembrance Day Thursday 11th November 

 

Once again we have  a wide variety of items available for sale including  

Poppies, Badges, Pens & Keyrings 

Prices start at $1.00 

The red poppy symbolises remembrance, commemorating those 

 who have made the supreme sacrifice in times of war. 

 

All funds raised will go to the RSL General Appeals Patriotic Fund 

Please see Mrs Petschel if you wish to purchase any items 



What’s been going on in and around our school? 

 

Adalyn and Lane William Hugo and Odin 

Halloween Dress Up Day 

 

  Jasper, Jacob and Lily 

Archer, Sharni, Kane, 
 Amaya and Annika 

Jurie and Evie 

Maggie and Addison 

Ruby 



What’s been going on in and around our school? 

 

 

Prep class Grade 1/2 Grade 3/4 

Grade 4 Grade 5 Grade 6 

Senior students  All the students who dressed up 

Gracie the 
organiser 



What’s been going on in and around our school? 

Elsie Addison, Lenny, Clancy and Ryder. 

Phoenix Zander and Will 

Lachie, Heidi and Clarissa 

serving Kolby his 

 baked potato  

Jasper and Archer enjoying 

their baked potatoes 

Colour Run Fun! 

Colour Run 


